YUMA SCHOOL DISTRICT-1
October 10, 2011 Regular Meeting

District Board Room

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT










Ronald Blach









             Rob Stannard, Superintendent
Gary Baucke
Shari Gordon










Susie Peters,
(See attached list)

Jerrie Weinrich
Mark Roth
















BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT
None
1.0 CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

 President Blach called the regular meeting of the Board of Education to order at 7:32 p.m. on Monday,
October 10, 2011 in the District Board Room.  
2.0 AGENDA—ADDITIONS/DELETIONS—APPROVAL

Mr. Stannard reported to the board that there would be an addition to the agenda under 9.0 Action Items 9.3 Personnel:  Recommendations:  Morris White, Math Teacher, YHS
Moved by Weinrich, seconded by Gordon to approve the agenda additions/deletions as presented.

Voting Aye: Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich.  Motion Carried. 
3.0 APPROVAL OF MINUTES
3.1
September 12, 2011 Regular Board Meeting





ENCLOSURE

 Moved by Baucke, seconded by Roth, to approve the September 12, 2011 board meeting minutes as presented. 
Voting Aye:  Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich.  Motion Carried.

4.0  ROUTINE BUSINESS
4.1
Financial Report for September 30, 2011





ENCLOSURE
 Moved by Gordon, seconded by Baucke, to approve the financial report as of September 30, 2011 as presented.
Voting Aye: Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich   Motion Carried
4.2  Check Register













ENCLOSURE

Moved by Weinrich, seconded by Baucke to approve the check register as presented.
Voting Aye:  Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich.  Motion Carried
5.0 VISITORS COMMENTS/REQUESTS
No visitors’ comments to report.
6.0 SCHEDULED AUDIENCE WITH BOARD
None.
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7.0 CORRESPONDENCE
7.1
Thank You card from Lynne McMurphy and Family
8.0 DISCUSSION ITEMS
8.1  Name Changes on Bank of Colorado MES/YMS Checking Accounts – Mr. Stannard reported to the board that due to the change of leadership at MES/YMS we need to make the appropriate name changes to these bank accounts.
8.2
Activity Trip Request – FCCLA Natl. Conference 11/11 – 11/13 in Denver, CO. – Because this is an overnight trip it requires board approval. There was an allotted amount of money set aside for this trip and anything additional will be paid for with fundraising dollars. 
9.0
ACTION ITEMS
9.1
 Name Changes on Bank of Colorado MES/YMS Checking Accounts
 Moved by Baucke, seconded by Weinrich to approve the name changes to the bank accounts at Bank of Colorado due to the leadership changes at MES/YMS.
Voting Aye: Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich. Motion Carried. 
9.2
Activity Trip Request – FCCLA National Conference 11/11 – 11/13 in Denver, CO. 
Moved by Weinrich, seconded by Gordon to approve the FCCLA National Conference Trip Request.
Voting Aye: Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich. Motion Carried.

9.3
Personnel



Recommendations:


Carrie Phillips, IT Director


Jess Buller, Principal, PK-8



Adrian Burkholder, Assistant Principal, PK-8



Joy Murphy, SPED Aide, YMS



Ben Inouye, STUCO Co-Sponsor, YMS (replacing Jamie Nighswonger)



Morris White, Math Teacher, YHS



Resignations:


Leslie Berry, Principal, PK-8

Moved by Weinrich, seconded by Roth to approve the personnel items as presented.
Voting Aye:  Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich.  Motion Carried.

10.0
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT
Mr. Stannard had a power point presentation available which included the following information: We found an IT Director! Carrie Phillips came to us from an HP help group and was involved with the Marine Corp. We also now have a new high school math teacher, Morris White who worked for DPS, at Montbello which is also a high ESL population.  We continue to keep our site on an district wide counselor and an Athletic Director with 2 to 3 possible candidates to interview next year. 

The MES roof is now complete and air tight with the laminated roof. The fire marshal is reviewing our buildings and has suggested a new curtain for the YMS stage area. 

With the new IT Director in place we also now have a real firewall, anti-spam and anti-virus giving us a good defense for the entire district. The Power School system now has an updated server and we continue to 
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analyse our network.  We plan to use the Christmas break to fix additional technical flaws and we will continue to review applications. We also plan to have every p.c. gone through by Christmas.
The financial audit went well and was complete in just two and a half days instead of the scheduled 5 days. A final audit report will be presented at the December board meeting. 

Mr. Stannard talked about the PK-8 leadership change and mentioned how unusual it is to lose a building leader mi year. We moved up Jess Buller who is a credentialed leader and he was interested in the job and the challenge. We also moved Adrian Burkholder from her current position at the district office to take on the assistant principal position which gave us a sense of continuity. Brady Nighswonger is now the dean of students for the entire PK-8 campus.

Mr. Stannard also reported on Security Events and stated that we are working with emergency management and will experience our first fire drill this week. There will be a multi-agency meeting next week that several district employees will attend and we plan to upgrade our emergency radios with the installation of repeaters on each building.

School Improvement was another topic discussed by Mr. Stannard regarding CDE and the requirements related to improvement obligations. The first draft will be released on October 30th.  YHS has started a new AOL Schedule and we continue to work grade by grade, program by program, K-12. Mr. Stannard also mentioned additional variable to our improvement plan implementation to include Budget/Funding Anxiety, Teacher Effectiveness Requirements, New State Standards and impending Core Standards, Colorado English Language Proficiency (CELP) Standards and the fact that Title money is going to be ending. Mr. Stannard also encouraged everyone to support Proposition 103 the Colorado Sales and Income Tax Increase Initiative.  

Anyone wishing to check on the performance and growth of Yuma School Distriact-1 can log into http://www.schoolview.org.
Mr. Stannard finished my mentioning that after the regular board meeting that a school board appointee question and answer session would follow. Each candidate would be asked the same 6 questions, the public was welcome to listen however only the present board members would be asking questions.

11.0
BOARD REPORT/COMMENTS 
12.0
ADJOURNMENT 
The board meeting was adjourned at 8:06 p.m.

Sincerely,

Shari Gordon, Secretary/Treasurer


Ronald Blach, President
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